

Home > ESFA e-bulletin: 8 February 2018 (issue 206)



Contents

- 1. Reminder: technical consultation on insolvency regime for further education and sixth form colleges closes 12 February
- 2. Information: concrete cladding monitoring building condition
- 3. Information: input to ESFA customer experience
- 4. Information: National Apprenticeship Week 2018 get involved
- 5. Information: the Centre for Vocational Educational Research
- 6. Information: Regional Schools' Buying Hubs go live

1. Reminder: technical consultation on insolvency regime for further education and sixth form colleges closes 12 February

The Department for Education launched a <u>consultation on the insolvency regime for further education and sixth form colleges</u> on 18 December 2017.

This consultation seeks views on the technical detail of the insolvency regime and sets out proposals as to how colleges at risk of or in insolvency will be dealt with in practice. Such cases of insolvency are expected to be rare, and the consultation also outlines plans to further improve the monitoring and support available to colleges where they are in financial difficulty.

The deadline for consultation responses is Monday 12 February 2018.

2. Information: concrete cladding - monitoring building condition

The Education and Skills Funding Agency has published guidance about <u>concrete cladding - monitoring</u> <u>building condition</u> on GOV.UK.

This is to support monitoring of building condition by schools and responsible bodies. The guidance recommends periodic inspection. It provides information to help schools and responsible bodies undertake such inspections.

The guidance is for those responsible for maintaining school buildings. This includes head teachers, business managers and facilities managers.

3. Information: input to ESFA customer experience

We are conducting 45 minute telephone interviews between 26 February to 9 March to seek customer feedback on ESFA services.

If you are from a local authority, academy trust, maintained school or college and would be interested in being interviewed or joining an online group please email: josie.appleby@education.gov.uk.

4. Information: National Apprenticeship Week 2018 – get involved

National Apprenticeship Week 2018 takes place from 5 to 9 March 2018. The theme of the week is Apprenticeships Work to showcase how apprenticeships work for employers, individuals, local communities and the wider economy.

Schools, colleges and universities have a key role to play in both inspiring young people and delivering apprenticeships.

You can support the week by getting involved in #10KTalks by inviting a passionate apprentice, or former apprentice, to talk to their students about their experience and help inspire the next generation of apprentices. To find out more, watch here how <u>Amy Grange</u>, former degree apprentice from Capgemini, returned to her school to share her #10kTalks success story.

Visit <u>Amazing Apprenticeships</u> to book a #10ktalk and find out more about National Apprenticeship Week.

5. Information: the Centre for Vocational Educational Research

The Department for Education is pleased to announce that following a mid-term review, The <u>Centre for Vocational Educational Research (CVER)</u> will continue its programme of work to 2020.

Since its creation, CVER has created accessible information and data on the vocational education sector and built high quality, policy-oriented research on the topic.

The overall themes of CVERs work will continue but with increased emphasis on social mobility, the apprenticeship levy and standards, and drivers of quality in FE. It will also include a focus on technical education delivered by HE institutions.

6. Information: Regional Schools' Buying Hubs go live

The Regional Schools' Buying Hubs are providing a free service to schools from 1 February 2018. If your school is in the north-west or south-west, <u>register for this free service now</u> and start to make the most of the benefits the hub can bring to your school.

Is there anything wrong with this page?

Services and information

Benefits

Births, deaths, marriages and care

Business and self-employed

Childcare and parenting

Citizenship and living in the UK

Crime, justice and the law

Disabled people

Driving and transport

Education and learning

Employing people

Environment and countryside

Housing and local services

Money and tax

Passports, travel and living abroad

Visas and immigration

Working, jobs and pensions

Departments and policy

How government works

Departments

Worldwide

Policies

Publications

<u>Announcements</u>

<u>Help Cookies Contact Terms and conditions Rhestr o Wasanaethau Cymraeg</u>
Built by the <u>Government Digital Service</u>

OGL

All content is available under the Open Government Licence v3.0, except where otherwise stated



© Crown copyright